OHIO PROVIDER RESOURCE ASSOCIATION

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

May 25, 2011

I. CALL TO ORDER:

Than Johnson, President; called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. at the OPRA offices in Grandview, Ohio.  Present were Michael DeFrancesco, Vice-President; Pat Colombo, Secretary; Greg Bair; Anna Barrett; Roy Cherry; Jay Fabian; Janice Hall; Angie Hannahs; Robert Heinzerling; Betty Holland; Rich Johnson; Becky LeMasters; Jorji Milliken;  Michael Rench; Tom Rice; David Robinson; Shirley Russell; Debbie Schmieding; John Swanson; Tom Weaver and Chris Wolf.  There being twenty two members, a quorum was constituted and official business was transacted.  Also present was Mark Davis, President; Anita Allen, Vice-President; Teri Derry, Director of Training and Professional Development and Jeff Davis, Director of Government Relations. 

II.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Rich Johnson moved that the April 2011 minutes be approved.  Ana Barrett seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.  

III. FINANCE COMMITTEE:
Michael DeFrancesco reported on the audit review.  There is a clean opinion and it will be presented to the board along with some policy recommendations at a future meeting

IV.
STATE BUDGET AND LEGISLATIVE UPDATE:

Jeff Davis reported that once again the revenue reports were above predictions.  He also reported on the budget issues with the long term care industry and other competing interests which are asking that these additional funds be allocated to their programs.  It is likely that there will be some minimal changes to the budget in the Senate and then the conference committee will deliver the new budget by July 1.  Several legislators are leaving their seats in the near future.  Senate Bill 5 is also headed to a referendum in the fall.  The OPRA amendment regarding the transition of the ICF program to DODD was opposed by the administration, but was accepted by the House and was sent to the Senate in the Budget Bill.  The administration is still in opposition but there is hope that the amendment will remain part of the final bill.  The second piece was the introduction of a rather broad based freedom for the Director of DODD to make changes within the waiver programs.  OPRA proposed a limitation of the language and a sunset provision.  This was not accepted by the House, but DODD did support it in the Senate.  There is currently an amendment in the works with support by both OPRA and DODD.  The ICF reimbursement amendment was not added in the House, but is being discussed in the Senate.  OPRA is hopeful for some sort of agreement with the administration, but Senator Patton has offered the OPRA amendment.  Mark Davis discussed the possibility that because of the fluid nature of the situation with the budget, there is the possibility a decision might need to be made with little or no notice.  There was a discussion about what sort of parameters the OPRA representatives need if they are required to make a decision with little time for discussion with the membership or the Board.  

Michael DeFrancesco moved that the Board Members who are on the ICF Committee be consulted, if possible before the OPRA leadership accepts a compromise position on the reimbursement formulary.  Janice Hall seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 

V. 
EFFICIENCIES AND SIMPLIFICATIONS STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA: 

Jean Stuntz  joined the OPRA Board meeting to discuss the SSA and Program Management Functions Grant.   

Anita Allen reported that there is a hold on the changes to the adult day services training at DODD.  She also discussed the state recommendation to overlay licensure money management requirements in supported living.  

Jeff Davis reported that amendments were drafted addressing deeming although they were not included in the budget bill.  

Anita Allen discussed the Quality Assurance surveys.  The County Boards are asking that the rule be rescinded.  The Nursing QA reviews may be rolled into the regular QA process.  

Mark Davis reported that CMS is still looking at allowing a franchise permit fee in HCBS Waivers.  They are looking to do this through rule, so it will not happen before the Ohio budget is finalized.

Jeff Davis reported that he met with DODD regarding a change in delegated nursing.  The information will be passed to the committee.

Mark discussed the proposal for a voluntary 3% utilization reduction in waiver services.  Director Martin will be conducting town hall meetings to discuss how this can happen.  
VI.
OPRA STRATEGIC PLAN COMMITTEES: 

Mark Davis thanked the Board members for responding to his request that they choose a committee.  
VII:
REIMBURSEMENT AND DIRECT SUPPORT PROFESSIONAL WAGES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:  

Anita Allen reported that there was one more respondent than in the last compensation survey and the results should be out soon.

Mark reported that the new waiver services should be implemented July 15, 2011.   OPRA wants to be sure that that the roll-out of the technology for remote monitoring is done in a planned fashion.

The waiver pilot remains a possibility.  The remote monitoring assessment has been agreed on by the CBA and OPRA and is at DODD for final approval.  

The IAF project will be moving forward.  Anita hopes to have an initial analysis for review in July.  

The outlier issue is also on hold until after the budget is finalized.

VIII.
WAITING LIST AND UNMET NEEDS STRAGIC FOCUS AREA:  

The SELF Waiver is still under review by CMS and is expected to be in place in the last quarter of 2011.  

IX.
MEMBERSHIP AND MEMBER SERVICES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:  

Tom Weaver reported that they are developing strategies for their goals.  Mark discussed the development of OPRA Connect.  Anita reported that sixteen members did not renew.  There are thirteen new members, so the net result is about zero.  Teri Derry discussed some surveys  that will be going out to members and some communications with some of our partners.
X.
RULES SUMMARY:  

Jeff Davis briefly mentioned that the Remote Monitoring rules are scheduled for a May 31st JCARR hearing with a likely effective date of July 15th.  The Department has out for review the IO and Level One Rules.  
XI.
FEDERAL ISSUES: 
Than Johnson discussed the possibility of Medicaid Block Grant initiatives and a possible ballot issue on the Affordable Care Act.  

XII. 
OTHER ITEMS:
Teri Derry announced that she is planning some additional Positive Behavioral Training sessions and asked for locations where the training could be provided.

Betty Holland reported on the possible use of the Supports Intensity Scale (S(S) assessment tool from AAIDD.  Some states are using it as a tool for resource allocation. Ohio is testing it in the developmental centers on their high costs individuals.

XII.
ADJOURNMENT: 
Than Johnson adjourned the meeting at 1:38 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia Colombo

Secretary

